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Governor Wolf has provided guidance to Commonwealth agencies regarding travel and large gatherings. In line with that guidance, the following directives are effective immediately for all State System universities until further notice: 

· International and out-of-state travel for university purposes is prohibited. 

· Large gatherings of any type should be held virtually, postponed, or cancelled. 

· Employees shall only virtually participate in externally hosted large meetings, conferences, trainings, or community events. 

Exceptions to the above directives may be approved by the university president. Please know that this is a rapidly evolving situation, and further guidance is likely to follow as appropriate. 

We are adopting these practices at the Office of the Chancellor and the Board of Governors and appreciate your attention to these issues. Please communicate as appropriate to your university community. 
